
 

                                                                                                          
AGENDA ITEM NO.      4                                  

    
 Report To: The Inverclyde Council Date: 5 December 2013  
    
 Report By:  Acting Corporate Director 

Environment, Regeneration & 
Resources 

Report No: SL/LA/1114/13 

   
 Contact Officer:  Sharon Lang Contact No: 01475 712112  
   
 Subject:  Protection from Eviction (Bedroom Tax) (Scotland) Bill: 

 Consultation Paper - Request by Councillor McCabe 
 

   
   

1.0 PURPOSE  
   

1.1 The purpose of this report is to ask the Council to consider a request by Councillor 
McCabe. 

 

   
2.0 SUMMARY  

   
2.1 Councillor McCabe has requested that the Council supports the principles set out in the 

attached consultation paper on the proposed Protection from Eviction (Bedroom Tax) 
(Scotland) Bill.  

 
APPENDIX 1 

   
2.2 A draft response has been prepared for Members’ consideration. APPENDIX 2 

   
3.0 RECOMMENDATION  

   
3.1 That the Council approve the response to the consultation paper as set out in Appendix 

2. 
 

   
   
   

   
   
   
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Sharon Lang 
Legal & Democratic Services 
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APPENDIX 2 

 
Our Ref:         
 
Your Ref:   
 
Date:              22 November 2013 
 

 

 
Jackie Baillie MSP  
Constituency Office 
11 Castle Street 
DUMBARTON 
G82 1QS  
 

 
Dear Jackie,   
 
Protection from Eviction (Bedroom Tax) (Scotland) Bill – Consultation on Proposals 
 
I am writing on behalf of Inverclyde Council to confirm the Council’s support for the principles outlined in 
your proposals for a Bill to protect individuals from evictions in relation to the ‘Bedroom Tax’. 
 
The Council recognises the matters you raise within your proposals in respect of the unfairness of the 
‘Bedroom Tax’, the restrictions Councils face in supporting individuals impacted by the ‘Bedroom Tax’ 
and the shortage of appropriately sized housing to enable landlords to address the accommodation 
needs of those affected by the ‘Bedroom Tax’.  
 
In addition the Council fully recognises that the two major political parties in Scotland have both 
pledged to repeal the ‘Bedroom Tax’ legislation at the first available opportunity and therefore support 
for your proposal is a logical extension of those commitments.  
 
The Council also supports the need for there to be a distinction between ‘Bedroom Tax’ rent arrears 
and other debts as it is important that landlords (Council and RSLs) are not undermined in their 
attempts to maximise rent collection to sustain their service delivery and housing improvements. Your 
proposals provide an appropriate balance on these two matters.  
 
I hope this initial response from Inverclyde Council is helpful. The Council will be happy to provide 
further responses and information at the appropriate time. 
 
Kind regards  
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 

 
Stephen McCabe 
Council Leader 
 
cc  John Mundell, Chief Executive  
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